
August 25, 2019 
 

21st Sunday in  
Ordinary Time 

St. Katharine Drexel Parish Mission Statement:   The mission of St. Katharine Drexel Parish is to gather together as a communi-
ty of faith, sharing the Word of God with all of our neighbors through our words and example. We emphasize the sanctity of the Eucha-
rist in our daily lives and encourage good stewardship and lifelong Catholic Christian education. Our consistent message is "Come home 
to Christ". 

1800 S. Katie Ave. Suite # 1, Sioux Falls, SD 57106  

Visit our parish website at www.stkdsfsd.org! 

From Fr. Tschakert 

In the Word of God assigned for this weekend, we hear again 
of God's desire that all people be saved. This desire is not 
presented as an accomplished fact, even though it is God 
Who is the One with the desire. Salvation comes about when 
our efforts coincide with God's desire. That is the way salva-
tion is presented throughout salvation history. God is always 
seeking human cooperation. The Gospel presents salvation 
as a possibility, but not the only one. 
 

The great drama of salvation is before us, as 
we prepare for a new year of faith for-
mation at St. Katharine Drexel Parish. In our 
adult formation, we are always hoping to 
open the Word of God more fully for those 
who are maturing in their faith commit-

ment. I am often mindful of the words of St. Jerome: 
"Ignorance of Scripture is ignorance of Christ."   
 

We offer these opportunities on different days and at differ-
ent times that might be mesh with personal schedules. Un-
derstandably, participants might be called away occasionally, 
but we certainly encourage commitment to most of the 
meetings. 
 

Another great commitment in our parish is faith formation 
for our children. This is a really big undertaking that needs 
lots of generous volunteers. Formation for children has 
changed dramatically in my lifetime. When I was a child 
growing up in small-town South Dakota, virtually every fami-
ly in town was Christian, most of them active participants in a 
church. In some ways, we caught our faith as much by osmo-
sis as we did by direct instruction. 
 

Today, we must be much more intentional if we hope to pass 
our faith to another generation. We can't presume that they 
will even receive the broad outline of Christian Tradition 
from our culture.   
 

Over the past years, we have been blessed by many good 
catechists for our Religious Education programs. Some of 
these have moved on to different ministries as their children 
also moved along in life. Some have acquired new complica-
tions with career responsibilities, and so on. We are always 
looking for new people to step into these roles of service, 
either as classroom catechists or helpers. It just might be 

that God is calling you.  
 

Even though it is only August, we have already heard of some 
raffle items and auction items for Turkey Bingo in November. 
I'm often in awe of the generosity that is present in our parish 
that is tapped by events like Turkey Bingo. 
 

Earlier this summer, I mentioned that we are actually looking 
for fewer items for our Silent Auction. We have been suggesting 
that families combine their resources to donate items of a little 
higher value. When we start collecting items in October and 
November, we also really appreciate when they arrive ready for 
display. 
 

Over the years I've noticed that meals prepared in homes for 
several guests are very popular. These not only raise a little 
money for the parish, but they also draw people together 
around the table for good fellowship. We will have some more 
suggestions as the weeks pass.   
 

This past week marked the 140th anniversary of the appearanc-
es of Our Lady of Knock in Ireland. This private revelation 
which was approved by the Church has more interest for me 
than many private revelations. When the Blessed Mother ap-
peared at Knock, she came in silence, not saying a word. 
 

It was a time of great poverty and hunger in Ireland with loud 
voices on all sides. The country was badly divided and in need of 
healing. Mary came, not with advice, but with silence. Could 
there be a message for us in our own times when voices on all 
sides are so loud and so strident? 
 

Today, with our many forms of instantaneous communication 
and our lack of personal filters, we are often confronted by 
noise in our personal space and in the public forum. The impres-
sion is given that people often speak before they think, much 
less before they have time to contemplate what is going on 
around or inside them. 
 

I sense a great human need for some silent space in our lives. 
Sometimes we need to go inside our hearts and contemplate 
what God would want for His world. 
 

Financial Report: With increased Mass attendance last week-
end, we also saw an uptick in our offertory collection. We re-
ceived $8,228. Thanks so much for your generosity. 
 

A Stewardship Testimonial: "If the only prayer we ever said was 
'Thank you," that would be enough."    



How to reach us:    phone: 275-6870     fax:  275-6998 
Fr. Gregory Tschakert, Pastor, ext. 202   
 Rectory phone: 275-6871 
  gtschakert@sfcatholic.org 
Deacon Denny Seiner, Pastoral Assistant 
 denseiner@yahoo.com 
Jennifer Maturi, Director of Liturgy and Music and  
            Volunteer Coordinator, ext. 203 
 jennifer@stkdsfsd.org 
Jon Konz, Director of Religious Ed., ext. 204 
             jon@stkdsfsd.org 
Tonia Honner, Administrative Assistant, ext. 200 
           tonia@stkdsfsd.org 
Anne Williams, Director of Finance, ext. 201 
 financeoffice@stkdsfsd.org 
Curt Lauret, Youth Coordinator, ext. 205 
 youthministry@stkdsfsd.org 
St. Katharine Drexel School 275-6994 
 sfitzgibbons@ogknights.org or  
  scharron@ogknights.org 
 

E-mail us at: 
admin@stkdsfsd.org 

 

Mass Schedule & Intentions for this week: 

 

Tuesday, August 27th, 6:30 p.m.  Mary Helen Frankman (d) 
Wednesday, Aug. 28th, 8 a.m.  Lester Rumpza (d) 
Thursday, August 29th, 8 a.m.  Todd Bullis (d) 
Friday, August 30th, 8 a.m.  Donna & Mike Edwards (a) 
Saturday, August 31st, 5 p.m.  Gene & Justina Roth (d) 
Sunday, September 1st, 8:30 a.m.  For the people of the parish 
Sunday, September 1st, 10:30 a.m.  Claude Arnold (d) 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 
Tuesdayð5:45-6:25 p.m. 

Thursdayð7:00-7:55 a.m., 12:30-1:00 p.m. 
Saturdayð3:45-4:45 p.m. 
or anytime by appointment 

 
Baptism Preparation Class: 2nd Thursday of each month 

at 6:30 p.m. in the Gathering Space 

How do I register  
at St. Katharine Drexel Parish ?  

 
Stop after Mass today and introduce yourself to 
Fr. Tschakert and tell him you would like to be-
come an active part of St. Katharine Drexel Parish.  

  GOT A MEETING COMING UP?  
*St. Vincent de Paul: Tues., Sept. 2nd at 7:15 p.m. 
*Social Ministries: Monday, Sept. 9th at 6:30 p.m. 

Bread of Life: Monday, September 9th at 7:30 p.m.  
*Everyone is welcome to attend any of these meetings. 

What a wonderful first week of school we had! 
Please join us for Mass with our 6th grade as-
sisting on  Wed., August 28th at 8 a.m.  We will 
also be having our first Birthday Pizza Lunch 
with the Principal on Wed., August 28th  for 

students in K -6th Grade.  If you have any questions, 
please contact Sandy in the School Office at  275-6994 or 
sfitzgibbons@ogknights.org  
 

St. Katharine  Drexel  School collects the following la-

bels to help purchase items for the school.  There is a 

bucket at the Information Center in the Gathering 

Space for you to drop your labels off.   
 

· Box Tops, which also has a free app so you can 

scan the boxtops now as well.  

· Coke Rewards: Coke products, includ-

ing  Powerade  (bottle caps and codes from inside of 

boxes)  

After School Teacher Assistants: PT/Seasonal 
2:45-6 p.m. for St. Katharine Drexel School; 
Please visit www.ogknights.org for more details 
or if youôre interested in applying. Great employ-
ment opportunities!  

School Food Service part-time positions: Kitchen Manag-
er, Cook, Dishwasher, and Kitchen Helpers for O'GHS; 
Cook, Driver, and Kitchen Helpers for O'GJH; If youôre in-
terested, please visit http://www.lunchtimesolutions.com/
careers/ to apply. 
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In Sympathy: If you have a family 
member who recently died please let 
us know. We will list parents, children, 
siblings, or grandparents of a parishion-
er in our bulletin and also add them to 
the Prayers of the Faithful at Mass. 

Please call the Parish Office at 275-6870. 

Please mark your calendar and plan to 
attend the 16th Annual Sporting Clays 
Shoot for the benefit of Bishop O'Gor-
man Catholic Schools Foundation 
on Thursday, September 5th. Sign up 
to be placed on a team or arrange 

your own 4-person team. If you have questions or need 
more information, please call Shilo in the Foundation Office 
at 575-3343. See you there!  

mailto:koltmanns@sfcss.org
http://www.lunchtimesolutions.com/careers/
http://www.lunchtimesolutions.com/careers/


 COMMUNITY NEWS 
+Holy Spirit Parish has a full-time opening for a secretary/receptionist with 
benefits. Please contact Fr. Cimpl (frcharlescimpl@sfcatholic.org) for a job 
description and more information.  
 
+Theology on Tap: Join us Tuesday, August 27th at 7 p.m. at Lucianoôs 
North (431 N. Phillips Ave.) to hear Bishop Paul swain speak on his ñTop 
Memories,ò a reflection on his time serving as Bishop of Sioux Falls. Must be 
21 or older to attend. Please send questions to siouxfallscatho-
lics@gmail.com 
 
+Angel Dean Reunion Concert: Join Catholic recording artist Lance Edward 
as he reunites one last time with his band ñAngel Deanò for their last public 
concert event. Featuring special guest Melissa Jean, concert proceeds will 
support Call to Freedom, the anti human-trafficking organization in Sioux 
Falls. Admission is free, so bring the whole family. The concert is Tuesday, 
Sept. 3rd at 7 p.m. at Sioux Falls First Church (6300 W. 41st Street). This 
event is sponsored by LifeLight and Call to Freedom. 
 
+Grieving the Loss of a Parent or Sibling: Directed by Dr. Marcie Moran, 
this 6-week program (Sept. 17th-Oct. 22nd) is for adults grieving the loss of a 
parent or sibling. They play significant roles in our lives and this loss requires 
a significant adjustment. The group will meet Tuesdays from 6:30-8:30 p.m. 
at Catholic Family Services 523 N. Duluth Ave. If you have questions or to 
register, please call 988-3775. 
 
+Experience the Notre Dame Tradition celebrity style on Sat., October 12th 
when Notre Dame takes on USC! Your group of four will be flown by private 
charter from Sioux Falls to South Bend, IN! Also included in this experience is 
a VIP tour of campus, including the Basilica of the Sacred Heart and the 
Grotto, tailgating at Notre Dame Stadium, and four awesome 50-yard line 
seats to the game! All meals and travel expenses are included. Raffle tickets 
are $100 each and only 400 will be sold! Purchase your ticket at 

www.ccfesd.org. All proceeds benefit the Bishop Dudley Hospitality House. 

+Pregnant? Afraid? If you or someone you know is experiencing an un-
planned pregnancy, Catholic Family Services can help. CFS provides free 
confidential pregnancy counseling regardless of race or religion. Please con-
tact Christy VanderWoude, MSW, at 988-3775 or 800-700-7867 or 
cvanderwoude@sfcatholic.org. 
 
+St. Michael Cemetery: Visitation hours March 10th-Nov. 4th: 8 a.m.-8 p.m. 

Youth Activities 
 
 

Youth Group: All jr. high and high school students 
are invited to join us Sunday, Aug. 25th at 6:30 p.m. in the 
Youth Room for faith, food, friends and fun! Come and 
bring a friend! 
 

Youth Council: Teen Student Leaders interested 
in planning September Youth Group events, please join us 
at the Youth Council meeting at 5 p.m. on Sunday, August 
25th in the Youth Room. 
 

Need service hours? Sign up to serve breakfast at 
The Banquet on Tues., Sept. 10th, serve supper at the St. 
Francis House on Fri., Sept. 21st or help with the Youth 
Pancake Breakfast on Sun., Sept. 22nd (help needed from 
7 a.m.-1 p.m.) 
 

Twitter & Instagram: @skdyouth1 
Facebook: SKD Youth Group 
Youth Director e-mail: youthminis-
try@stkdsfsd.org 

Are you gluten-intolerant? We have gluten-
reduced hosts, which you can receive at 
Mass. Please see Fr. Tschakert or Jennifer for 
details. 

1-9 RE Teachersô Meeting will be 
Wed., August 28th at 6:30 p.m. in 
Room 203. Please consider volun-
teering your time and talents to 
work with our students! 
 

Religious Ed. classes will begin on Sunday, Septem-
ber 8th or Wednesday, September 11th. 
 
Registration is available online at www.skd.church 
for students in grades 1-9.  

The 24th Annual Bishopôs Charity Hunt is 
scheduled for Mon. and Tues., Septem-
ber 23rd & 24th at Horseshoe ñKò Ranch 
near Kimball, SD. This is a truly memora-
ble outing that includes lodging, break-
fast, lunch, dinner, a social, trap shoot, 

hunting, and pheasant cleaning. An additional bonus is fellowship 
with Bishop Swain, daily Mass, and interaction with many priests 
of our diocese. All proceeds from this event benefit the Newman 
Catholic Campus Ministry in our diocese. For more information or 
to register please contact the Catholic Community Foundation at 
988-3765, toll free at 1-888-246-3386 or online at www.ccfesd.org. 

The St. Katharine Drexel St. Vincent De-
Paul Conference would like to thank all 
who came out to our fundraiser on August 
5th at the 41st Street Pizza Ranch. With 
your help, we raised $470 to aid area resi-

dents with basic needs. God bless you all! Also, thank 
you to our SVdP members who volunteered their time 
and ñbussingò skills. It takes action to exact a change in 
the lives of those around us. Thank you so much! 
 
The SVdP Store is creating a table of religious items for 
our Catholic friends in this community. If you have items 
to donate such as rosaries, crucifixes, pictures, medals 
etc., please bring them to the Parish Office (not the 
store). We will have a box for you to drop them off. 
Thank you for sharing our faith with others! 

But Should We? The South Dakota Catholic 
Conference, together with the Diocesan Office of 
Respect Life presents ñBut Should We? The Ethics 
of Artificial Reproductive Technology.ò Just because 
we can, doesnôt mean we should. Join us for an 
evening to explore ethical questions surrounding 
reproductive technology such as surrogacy, IVF, 
and sperm donation with reknowned film director 
and ethicist, Jennifer Lahl. The event will be held at 
Holy Spirit Parish on Tuesday, September 10th at 7 
p.m. Please contact Emily at 
eleedom@sfcatholic.org with questions. 

mailto:frcharlescimpl@sfcatholic.org
mailto:cvanderwoude@sfcatholic.org


8:30 a.m. Mass 
 

Lector 1: Michelle Raasch 

Lector 2: Charlie Penrod 
 

Altar Servers: Rip Siemonsma,  

            Tige Dinges 

 

Book Bearer: Caleb Stork 
 

EOMs: R Briscoe, J DeGiorgio, R Misar,  

N Kapperman, CR Lauret, C Valland 
 

Greeters: Siemonsma & Weeg 
 

Gift Bearers: T & K Anderson 
 

Ushers: David, Caleb & Anna Honner,  

 Dave Dangel 
 

Sacristan: Curt Lauret 
 

BOCS GC: Glenda Kautz 
 

Rosary: Kevin & Pat Ordalen 
 

Coffee/Rolls: Dave & Jan Dangel 
 

Bakers: C Valland, L Linneman,  

 D Linneman, DK Lukken  
 

Wknd Mass Recpt: Rhonda Koch 

 

CLOW: Nan/Caleb & Anna  

10:30 a.m. Mass 
 

Lector 1: Kathie Ollerich 

Lector 2: Sherry Olson 
 

Altar Servers: Lucas Nikolas, 

            Kage Olson 

 

Book Bearer: Sydney Lynch 
 

EOMs: C Berg, JM Ellefson,  

S Meylor, D Nekvinda, RE Wuebben 

 

Greeters: Gergen & PS Johnson 
 

Gift Bearers: P & S Kappel 
 

Ushers: Brett Feterl, Kevin Feterl, 

             Tim Burnison, Natalie Bruske 
  

Sacristan: Rich Wuebben 
 

BOCS GC: Amanda Curley 
 

Coffee/Rolls: Cota/Kokenge 

 

Bakers: FH Gergen C Jacobson,  

 S Johnson, S Kappel 

 

CLOW: Brooke/Rachel & Jordyn 

Todayôs song numbers: 537 (921) 330, 312, 524, 634 

Next weekõs readings: August 26-September 1 
Monday: 1 Thessalonians 1:1-5, 8b-10, Mt 23:13-22 
Tuesday: 1 Thessalonians 2:1-8, Matthew 23:23-26 
Wed.: 1 Thessalonians 2:9-13, Matthew 23:27-32 
Thurs.: 1 Thessalonians 3:7-13, Mark 6:17-29 

Friday: 1 Thessalonians 4:1-8, Matthew 25:1-13 
Saturday: 1 Thessalonians 4:9-11, Matthew 25:14-30 
Sunday: Sirach 3:17-18, 20, 28-29, 
  Hebrews 12:18-19, 22-24a, 
   Luke 14:1, 7-14 

5 p.m. Mass  
 

Lector 1: Eric Sammons  

Lector 2: Jennifer Sammons 
 

Altar Servers: Gracious Williams, 

            Aiden Asche 
 

Book Bearer: Morgan Kruggel 
 

EOMs: BD Delaney, MJ McConnell, 

 MP Schultz, M Shields 
 

Greeters: Rieckman & Williams 
 

Gift Bearers: Larry & Jackie Kasten  
 

Ushers: Aaron Cooper, Ron Dunn, 

 Ken Kirby, Mark Maturi  
 

Sacristan: Denise Delaney 
 

BOCS GC: Dave Yost 
 

Rosary: Henry & Candace Evans 

 

Wknd Mass Recpt: Vicky Kirby  

 
 

 

 

August 31/September 1 Liturgical Ministers 

Online giving is a great way to remember your parish 
family when you are traveling during the summer 
months. If you give online and donôt want to receive 
your monthly package of envelopes in the mail, 
please let the Parish Office know. This saves on 

postage. When you sign up for Online Giving, we donôt automati-
cally assume you donôt want envelopes since some people like 
envelopes for holy days. There are options to give for holy days 
online. 

/ÕÒ ÍÏÎÔÈÌÙ !ÎÏÉÎÔÉÎÇ -ÁÓÓ ÉÓ 4ÕÅÓȢȟ !ÕȤ
ÇÕÓÔ ςχÔÈ ÁÔ φȡσπ ÐȢÍȢ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ .ÁÖÅȢ 4ÈÅ 3ÁÃȤ
ÒÁÍÅÎÔ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ !ÎÏÉÎÔÉÎÇ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 3ÉÃË ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ 
ÏÆÆÅÒÅÄ ÄÕÒÉÎÇ -ÁÓÓ ÁÎÄ ÔÅÁÍÓ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ 
ÁÖÁÉÌÁÂÌÅ ÔÏ ÐÒÁÙ ×ÉÔÈ ÙÏÕ ÁÆÔÅÒ -ÁÓÓ ÆÏÒ 

ÓÐÉÒÉÔÕÁÌȟ ÍÅÎÔÁÌȟ ÅÍÏÔÉÏÎÁÌ ÁÎÄȾÏÒ ÐÈÙÓÉÃÁÌ ÈÅÁÌÉÎÇȢ &ÒȢ 
4ÓÃÈÁËÅÒÔ ÁÎÄ &ÒȢ %Ä 0ÉÅÒÃÅ ×ÉÌÌ ÈÅÁÒ ÃÏÎÆÅÓÓÉÏÎÓ ÆÒÏÍ 
υȡτυ-φȡςυ ÐȢÍȢ ÁÎÄ ÁÇÁÉÎ ÁÆÔÅÒ -ÁÓÓȢ 

Itõs CHOIR TIME! 
and weôd love to have you sing with us! 

 

Adult choir : rehearses each Thursday 

evening, 7 -8:30 p.m. & sings 3 weekends 

each month  

Childrenôs choir: 2nd -6th grade; rehears-

es each Wednesday evening, 6:30 -7:15 

p.m. & sings once a month at Mass  

The Messengers : 7th -12th grade;  

rehearses each Wednesday, 5:30 -6:30 

p.m. & sings once a month at Mass  

Practices begin on 9/5 & 9/11 and new 

members are always welcome!  

Questions?  Please call or e -mail Jen-

nifer at the Parish Office.  


